
Thursday, March 12, 2020 
 

Dear Saint Anthony’s Family, 
 
I just want to keep you updated on our response to the Coronavirus.  Today I was able to oversee the thorough 
cleaning and sanitizing of our school building. Every classroom has been cleaned professionally using devices 
that are used in hospitals to maintain a clean and safe environment. Our maintenance staff has been working 
around the clock to insure that the school is safe for all. We have begun cleaning each of the buses on the 
property with the same care that has gone into cleaning the entire building. 
 
I have been in contact with the Suffolk Department of Health and the CDC, both have praised our efforts thus 
far. At this time we will be closed on Friday, March 13 thus the building is off limits to all Faculty, Staff, 
Students, Parents and Visitors. Once we receive clearance from the Health Officals, I will keep you informed 
about the Reopening of school, dates and time for reentry into our building. 
 
The Catholic High School Athletic Association has suspended all games, scrimmages, meets and matches 
until Monday, March 30th. Practices will resume when Saint Anthony’s HS reopens. 
 
At this time I want to thank Our Maintenance and Security Staff who have worked with such diligence in 
getting so much done for all of us. 
 
I know this continues to be a challenging time for all of us, I appreciate your patience and understanding in all 
of these matters. I ask you to continue to pray for all concerned and be certain of my prayers for you and your 
family. 
 
 
In Saint Anthony, Our Patron, 

Brother David Anthony Migliorino, OSF 

Principal 


